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In addition to these proposed 
funds for the budget year, the 
Department of Finance now 

estimates that Proposition 98 
obligations for the current and 

prior year were significantly 
higher than budgeted.  This 
results in the availability of 

significant one-time 
resources. 

 $94.5 Million to retire 
deferrals – Legislation 
passed concurrently with 

the 2014 Budget Act 
identified deferrals as the 

first call on any new 
current year Proposition 
98 expenditures.  This 

funding would completely 
retire system deferrals, 

which had reached as 
high as $961 million just 
prior to the passage of 

Proposition 30.  This 
represents no additional 

funding in the budget 
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Conclusion 

Clearly, this budget proposal reflects the strong rebound in state revenues, which have primarily 

benefitted the Proposition 98 guarantee that has occurred since the passage of Proposition 30. 

While the 2015-2016 year appears to be a strong one for the California Community Colleges, we 

need to remember that districts will face substantial challenges in the coming years due to increases 

in the STRS and PERS employer contribution rates.  Further, these increases will need to be 

addressed by colleges as Proposition 30 revenues phase out (the sales tax provision expires on 

December 31, 2016 and the income tax provision expires two years later).  Moreover, many districts 

also face large Other Post-


